SUBJECT INDEX TO ARTICLES IN MUSCOGIANA

VOLUMES 1-9 (1989-1998) By Callie B. McGinnis, assisted by Rebecca V. Adkins

VOLUMES 10-18 (1999-2008) By Jeffrey D. Olds, assisted by Daniel B. Olds

VOLUMES 19-22 (2008-2011) By Daniel B. Olds

This index provides subject access to twenty-two years of *Muscogiana*. Articles are indexed under broad subject headings. Although some generic subject headings are used, most headings relate to aspects of Columbus, Georgia history and genealogy. Articles treating non-Columbus locales are indexed under the geographic name of the locale. There are no cross-listings; an article is listed only once — under the main subject that it treats. Under each heading, articles are listed in chronological order by publication date.

Please note that in addition to the personal name index in the back of each issue of *Muscogiana*, a cumulative personal name index for all issues published to date is available at Columbus State University archives, Genealogy Room the main branch of the Columbus Public Library and online. This cumulative index is updated after each new edition is published.

AFRICAN AMERICANS

Free Blacks in the 1860 Muscogee County, Georgia Federal Census, John W. Mallory. 1(1990): 229-231. *Hatcher and McGehee Negro Book* - Callie McGinnis. 4(1993): 8-16. *Hatcher and McGehee Negro Book - Part Two.* Callie McGinnis. 4(1993): 59-63. *A Beginner's Guide lo African American Genealogy.* Callie B. McGinnis. 9/3&4(1998): 27-28.

ARCHIVAL COLLECTIONS

Inventory of the June Hanna Papers. Callie B. McGinnis. 1(1990): 236-239. Stalking the Local History Archives; A Guide for Family Historians. Callie B. McGinnis. 1(1990): 232-235. The Wright Family Papers. Callie B. McGinnis. 8(1997): 8-11. The Inventory of the Benning-Jones Papers. 9/1 &2(1998): 37-48. The Inventory of the Benning-Jones Papers, Part II. 9/3&4(1998): 12-26. The Inventory of the Benning-Jones Papers, Part III. 10/1&2(1999): 10-25.

BIOGRAPHY

Columbus, Georgia's Original Commissioners: Part One-James Hallam. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr. 1 (1989): 6-13.
Columbus, Georgia's Original Commissioners: Part Two - Phillip Henry Alston. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr. 1 (1989): 73-82.
Colonel William L. Wynn (1799-1868): Namesake to a Neighborhood - Part One. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr. 1 (1990): 145-152.
Colonel William L. Wynn (1799-1868): Namesake to a Neighborhood - Part Two. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr. 2 (1991): 105-118.
Columbus Residents in Early Georgia Portraits, 1715-1870. Callie B. McGinnis. 6(1995): 1-5.
Childhood Memories from 1909- 1918. Sarah Bussey Bickerstaff.. 6(1995): 82-86.
Sketch of General Henry Lewis Benning. Enquirer-Sun Newspaper. 6(1995): 109-111.
Some Childhood Memories of Miss Loretto Chappell. Roger Harris. 1(1990): 139-144.
The Search for Seaborn Jones: A Historiographical Journey Through the Sources on Antebellum Columbus. Phillip J. Linn. 7(1996): 21-35.
Pedigree Charts. William Cark Pease. 7(1996): 36-37.
Randolph Lawler Mott, 1799-1881: Columbus Businessman, Civil Leader, Unionist. David Dodd. 8(1997): 56-68.
Nunnally Johnson in Columbus. Craig Lloyd, 9/l&2(1998): 29-36.

The Flournoy Family and the Shaping of Columbus, 1840-1936. Linda F. Kennedy. 9/3&4(1998): 1-9.

Lucy Dickson Torry (1822-1903), an Irish Woman in Columbus, Georgia: Correspondence, 1850-1852. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr.

10/3&4(1999): 1-15.

John Hawkins Martin (1818-1900), First Historian of Columbus: A Biographical Sketch. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr. 10/1&2(1999): 1-10.

Memorials of a Year: The Last of My Minority 1871-1872, Part One. Edited by Thomas Chappell and Sean Norman. 17(2006): 37-52.

Memorials of a Year: The Last of My Minority 1871-1872, Part Two. Edited by Thomas Chappell and Sean Norman. 18(2007): 41-55.

Memorials of a Year: The Last of My Minority 1871-1872, Part Three. Edited by Thomas Chappell and Sean Norman. 18(2007): 22-35.

A Genealogical Survey of the John Mel Cutliff Family: Transcribed by Eric McRoberts. 20/1(2009): 22-27

BOOK REVIEWS

About Columbus: A List of Books in Print. Callie B. McGinnis. 1(1989): 87-89.

Book Review. Columbus, Geo., From its Selection as a "Trading Town" in 1827, To Its Partial Destruction by Wilson's Raid, in 1865. History—Incident—Personality. Pat I—1827 to 1826; Part II—1846-1865. John H. Martin, compiler. Columbus, GA: Thos. Gilbert, 1874-75; reprint ed. Easley, SC: Georgia Genealogical Reprints, 1972. 366p. Callie B. McGinnis. 2(1991): 75-78. Book Review. Urquhart, Coffey, Boland, and Allied Families of the South: Urquhart, Parker, Coffey, Kirk, Harris, Boland, Fussell, Barnes, Goodson, Strange. Columbus, GA.: Klayder, Annie Velma Urquhart, 1991. 455p., illus. Callie B. McGinnis. 3(1992): 76. Book Notes. Callie B. McGinnis. 7(1996): 56-57.

Book Notes. Callie B. McGinnis. 7(1996): 123-124.

Book Review. Columbus, Georgia: Lists of People, 1828-1852 and Sexton's Reports to 1866. 308p. Columbus, GA: Galer, Mary Jane, Iberian Press Co., 2000. (Available from the author (Mary Jane Galer, 7236 Lullwater Road, Columbus, GA 31904), for \$44.95 (includes shipping and handling)). Callie B. McGinnis. (2000): 46-47.

Book Review. Eugene Bullard: Black Expatriate in Jazz-Age Paris. Athens and London: University of Georgia Press, 2000. Pp 217. Illustrations, notes, bibliography, index. \$26.95. John Lupold. (2000): 50-52

Book Notes. 12(2001): 21.

Book Reviews. Mike Bunn and Giselle Remy Bratcher. 18(222007): 59-61.

Book Reviews: Image Based Works on Columbus and Muscogee County. Reagan L. Grimsley. 18(2007) 36-38.

CEMETERIES

Brannon Family Cemetery. I (1990): 155-156.

County Line Cemetery, Marion/Chattahoochee County, Georgia. June Hanna. 2(1991): 27-32.

Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia – Part One. June Hanna. 1(1989): 24-55.

- Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia Part Two. June Hanna. 1(1989): 90-120.
- Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia Part Three. June Hanna. 1(1990): 157-190.

Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia – Part Four. June Hanna. 1(1990): 242-269.

Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia - Part Five. June Hanna. 2(1991): 38-74.

Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia – Part Six. June Hanna. 2(1991): 146-179.

Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia - Part Seven. June Hanna. 3(1992): 36-46.

Tombstone Inscriptions of Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia – Part Eight. June Hanna. 3(1992): 84-99.

Original Bethesda Baptist Cemetery, Harris County, Georgia. June Hanna. 3(1992): 81-83.

Paupers Buried in Linwood Cemetery, Columbus, Georgia. Dolores Autry. 4(1993): 86-91.

Getzen Memorial Baptist Church Cemetery, Harris County, Georgia. June Hanna. 5(1994): 53-57.

Moses Family Cemetery, Columbus, Muscogee County, Georgia. June Hanna. 5(1994): 115-118.

Jenkins Family Cemetery, Muscogee County, Georgia. June Hanna.

5(1994): 119-122.

Family Cemetery. Dolores Autry. 6(1995): 6-8.

Lindsay Cemetery. Dolores Autry. 6(1995): 46.

Cemetery #13, Massey Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 87-89.

Cemetery #9, Britt Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 90

Cemetery # 5, Tomlin Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 91-92.

Cemetery # 10, Midway Church Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 95-103.

Cemetery # 8, Godwin Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 104.

Cemetery # 35, Eelbeck Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 105.

Cemetery # 24, Emmaus Baptist Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 106.

Cemetery #18, Anthony Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 108.

Cemetery # 2, Massey Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 112.

Cemetery #7, Harmony Church Cemetery. Sylvia J. Homer. 6(1995): 113-118.

Cartledge Cemetery. Mary McGee. 7(1996): 122.

Brooks Family Cemetery. 8(1997): 12-13.

Inventory of Graves in the West Section of Linwood Cemetery, Known as the Jewish Section. Members of Temple Israel. 10(1999): 31-44.

Ritch Family Cemetery and Find-a-Grave. Linda Farmer Ames. 21/1(2010): 22-30

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 10/1&2(2000): 24-44.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 10/3&4(2000): 34-49.

Collinsworth United Methodist Church Cemetery, Talbot County, Georgia. Carol Johnson, Lyn Clements, Lea Dowd. 12(2001): 37-43.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 12(2001): 36-55.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 13(2002): 35-54.

Clapp's Factory Cemetery Burials. John Mallory Land, compiler. 14(2003): 41-48

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 14(2003): 49-53.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 14(2003): 20-48.

Lindsay Cemetery. Callie McGinnis. 15(2004): 44.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 15(2004): 45-59.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 15(2004): 48-59.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 16(2005): 35-54.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 16(2005): 32-55.

Riverdale Cemetery Records, Columbus, Georgia. 17(2006): 40-53.

Rescuing the Chattahoochee Valley's Neglected and Abandoned Cemeteries. John Mallory Land. 21/2 (2010): 21-34

CHATTAHOOCHEE COUNTY

Georgia Historical and Industrial, Chattahoochee County. Transcribed by Gary Sprayberry. 21/1(2010) 35-37

CHURCHES - RECORDS AND HISTORY

Records of Marriage from the First Register of Trinity Parish, Columbus, Georgia, 1826-1903. Mary Kent Berry. 4(1993): 64-83. Records of Baptism from the First Register of Trinity Parish, Columbus, Georgia, 1836-1862. Mary Kent Berry. 5(1994): 27-48. Past, Present, and Future; Trinity Episcopal Church, Columbus, Georgia, 1834-1978. Steve Stinson. 5(1994): 49-52. Records of Baptism from the First Register of Trinity Parish, Columbus, Georgia, Part 2, 1863-1882. Mary Kent Berry. 5(1994): 71-92.

Records of Baptism from the First Register of Trinity Parish, Columbus, Georgia, Part 3, 1881-1903. Mary Kent Berry. 6(1995): 9-26.

History of Midway United Methodist Church. Midway Church History Committee. 6(1995): 93-94.

Marriages, St. Paul United Methodist Church Columbus, Georgia, 1881-1925. Montyne (Kitty) Thompkins. 8(1997): 1-7.

Marriages, St. Paul United Methodist Church Columbus, Georgia, 1881-1925. Kitty Thompkins. 8(1997): 69-75.

Blacks and Whites Together: The Experience of Some Baptist Churches in Muscogee County, Georgia 1825-1872. Stephen Barber. 11(2000): 1-18.

Membership Roll of Bethel Baptist Church, Midland, Georgia. Stephen P. Barber. 11(2000): 19-23.

Membership List of Bethel Baptist Church, Muscogee County, Georgia. Stephen P. Barber. 12(2001): 15-20.

Membership List of Bethel Baptist Church, Muscogee County, Georgia. Stephen P. Barber. 13(2002): 16-22.

A Family and a Church: The Willises and Bethel Baptist Church, Midland, Georgia 1829-1894. Hugh I. Rogers. 19/2(2008): 21-32. Notes on the Family of Reverend Cary Curry Willis: Hugh I. Rogers. 19/2(2008) 33-41

Membership Lists of the First Presbyterian Church, Columbus, Georgia, (1830 – 1842). Transcribed by Martha Ragan. 22(2011) 26

CITY DIRECTORIES

Columbus City Directory, 1859-1860 [Part One, A-G [Transcribed by Linda Kennedy]. 7(1996): 3-20. Columbus City Directory, 1859-1860 Part Two, H-N. [Transcribed by Linda Kennedy]. 7(1996): 85-100.

Columbus City Directory, 1859-1860 Part Three, O-S. Linda Kennedy. 8(1997): 35-44.

Columbus City Director, 1859-1860 Part Four, T-Z. Linda Kennedy. 8(1997): 84-101.

CIVIL WAR

Muster Roll of Company B, First Regiment of Georgia Volunteers, C.S.A. Randall J. Kasleton. 1(1990): 222-223.

Confederate Regiments of Columbus, Georgia - Muster Roll of Nelson 's Rangers. 2(1991): 33-37.

Theodore Fogle - An Uncommon Soldier's Experience in the Columbus, Guards During the Civil War. Tom McRae. 3(1992): 1-12. Confederate Hospitals in Columbus, Georgia. Sandra White Uzar. 3(1992): 16-21.

Confederate Regiments of Columbus, Georgia – The "City Light Guards, "Co. A, Second Georgia Battalion. John Lassiter. 4(1993): 21-28.

Newspaper Gleanings: The 17th Georgia Infantry, C. S. A. John Lassiter. 3(1992): 77-80.

Confederate Regiments of Columbus, Georgia- The "City Light Guards, " Co. A, Second Georgia Battalion. John Lassiter. 4(1993): 21-28.

Applications for Southern Crosses of Honor Submitted to the Lizzie Rutherford Chapter U 60, UDC 1900-1912. Linda J. Kennedy. 6(1995): 31-43.

The Civil War Experiences of Richard M. Gray (1826-1909) of Columbus: An Introduction to His Reminiscences. Hugh I. Rodgers. 1114(2003): 1-3.

Reminiscences (Part I). Richard M. Gray. 14(2003): 4-40.

Reminiscences (Part II). Richard M. Gray. 14(2003): 1-19.

The Battle of Columbus and Historical Memory. Virginia E. Causey. 19(2008): 18-28.

Recollections of the Last Battle. Edited by Mile Bunn. 22(2011): 1.

A Letter from Columbus Shortly after the "Last Battle". Edited by Mike Bunn. 22(2011): 2.

The Photograph of the C.S.S. Jackson in the Chattahoochee River at Columbus. 22(2011): 4

The First Decade of Telephone Service in Columbus, Georgia: Subscribers from 1880-1890. Callie McGinnis. 22(2011): 9

COLUMBUS MUSEUM

A Picture is Worth a Thousand Words: Some items from the Collection of the Columbus Museum. Mike Bunn. 21/2 (2010): 1-13

COLUMBUS PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Graduates of the Columbus Public Schools, 1868-1877. John R. Lassiter. 1(1990): 215-219.

COLUMBUS NEWSPAPERS

In the news: Searching for Your Ancestor in Columbus Newspapers. Callie B. McGinnis. 21/1(2010): 1-11.

COURTHOUSE RECORDS

From the Courthouse [Wills]. Blister Wright. 1(1989 83-86.

Abstracts of Deed Book A, Muscogee County, Georgia. Dolores Autry. 4(1993): 29-39. Abstracts of Deed Book A, Muscogee County, Georgia - Part Two. Dolores Autry. 4(1993): 92-105. Index for Columbus Council Records, Volume 1832-1837. Mary Jane Galer. 7(1996): 38-55. Index for Columbus Council Records, Volume 1837-1841. Mary Jane Galer. 7(1996): 101-116. Index for Columbus Council Records. Volume 1837-1841. Mary Jane Galer. 8(1997): 14-23. Index for Columbus Council Records, Volume 1837-1841. Mary Jane Galer. 8(1997): 76-83.

FAMILY BIBLES

Wagner Family Bible. 1(1989): 1-3. Ferrell-King Family Bible. 1(1989): 4-5. Gilmore Family Bible Records. 1(1990): 137-138. The Porter Family Bible. Thomas H. Porter, Jr. 13(2002): 14-15.

FORT BENNING

The Origins of Fort Benning. Charles E. White, Ph.D. 6(1995): 57-64. *Table of Camp Benning Properties.* Post Engineer Office. 6(1995): 65-81. *With the Army Officers at the New School of Arms.* Enquirer-Sun Newspaper. 6(1995): 107. *The Miller's Wheel and Houses of the Holy: An Archaeology of the 19th and Early 20th Centuries at Fort Benning.* Peter J. Drake. 18(2007): 17-40.

GENERAL

Genealogy. David J. Johnson. 1(1990): 224-228.
Web Genealogy. Callie B. McGinnis. 8(1997): 45-46.
A Note on Huguenot Research. Hugh 1. Rodgers. 9/3&4(1998): 10-11.
Subject Index to Articles in Muscogiana Volumes 1-9 (1989-1998). Callie McGinnis assisted by Rebecca V. Adkins. 10(1999): 1-6.

Two Authors on the Comer Family of Georgia and Alabama: A Review Essay. Hugh I. Rodgers. 12(2001): 9-19. Miscellany: Research Note: Name Changes. 12(2001): 21.

Where to find Records for Genealogical Research in Muscogee County. Mary Jane Galer. 13(2002): 6-7.

Muscogee Births and Deaths: New Transcriptions. Daniel Olds. 13(2002): 8.

Notes on the Origins of the Muscogee Genealogical Society. Hugh I. Rodgers. 13(2002): 9-13.

Some Genealogy and history of the Gray Family of Columbus, 1828-c1900. Hugh I. Rodgers. 13(2002): 1-20.

Let's Go Courthousin' and Cemetery Tromping. Gladys May. 13(2002): 27-28.

Annual Report, Muscogee Genealogical Society. Callie McGinnis. 14(2003): 54-56.

Index of Death Notices in Columbus, Georgia, Newspapers, 1 January 1898 to 31 December 1918. Daniel Olds. 15(2004): 1-42.

Index of Death Notices in Columbus, Georgia, Newspapers, 1 January 1898 to 31 December 1918, Part II. Daniel Olds. 15(2004): 14-47.

News and Notes: Georgia Genealogical Society Workshop in Columbus. Callie McGinnis. 18(2007): 39.

HARRIS COUNTY

Statistics of the State of Georgia - Harris County. 3(1992): 13-15. Georgia Historical and Industrial, Harris County: Transcribed by Gary S. Sprayberry. 19/2(2008) 44-45

HISTORY

Steamboats Built At Columbus. T.J. "Joe" Peddy. 1(1990): 153-154.

Reports of Columbus Fires, 1874-1875. John R. Lassiter. 1(1990): 220-221

Graduates of the Columbus Public Schools, 1868-1877. John R. Lassiter. 1(1990): 215-219.

Streetcar Service in Columbus, Georgia. John R. Lassiter. 2(1990): 9-22.

Columbus and Muscogee County in 1860. John S. Lupold. 2(1990): 23-26

Roster of the Columbus Police Force-1894. 2(1991): 119-120.

Newspaper Gleanings. T. J. Peddy. 1(1989): 14-23.

On the Trail of Jim Henry. Dr. Richard H. Coss. 3(1992): 55-63.

Registered Voters of Columbus, Georgia, 1871. 3(1992): 64-73.

Columbus - Spanish or Indian? An Essay. E. D. Murphy. 4(1993): 1-7.

Chattahoochee River Steamboats, 1832-1845. Thomas Joseph Peddy. 5(1994): 1-20.

Printing and Publishing in Columbus, Georgia A Brief History. Leard R. Daughety. 5(1994): 21-26.

The Original 1828 Survey of Columbus, Georgia. Steven B. Skipper. 5(1994): 65-70.

Chattahoochee River Steamboats, 1846-1860. Thomas Joseph Peddy. 5(1994): 93-114.

List of Letters in the Columbus and Lumpkin Post Offices, January 1, 1832. Callie B. McGinnis. 6(1995): 44-45.

A History of Sporting in Columbus. Craig Lloyd. 7(1996): 1 -2.

Columbus Newspapers: A Bibliography and Holdings List. John S. Lupold. 7(1996): 1 17-121

"There were Giants in Those Days,." Elite Lawyers in Columbus, Georgia, 1840-1870. J. Craig Cotton. 8(1997): 24-34.

The Ashburn Case: The Bond for the Columbus Prisoners. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr. 11/3&4(2000): 13-19.

A True and Accurate Account of the Raising of the CSS Jackson and the CSS Chattahoochee. Cris Calle. 12(2001): 1-8.

Minnie Clyde Balkcom and the Bibb City Experience 1936-1998. Carolyn Smith. 12(2001): 1-8.

Henry Lewis Benning of Columbus: A Review Essay. Craig Lloyd. 12(2001): 9-14.

Medicine in Muscogee County: The Early Years. Nell Hudson and Butch Deaton. 13(2002): 1-5.

Medicine in Muscogee County: Part II. Nell Hudson and Butch Deaton. 13(2002): 21-25.

The Historical Society of Columbus, Georgia, 1915-1962. Hugh I. Rodgers. 15(2004): 1-13.

A Family Memoir (Peters, Langdon, Allen, Price, Graves and Related Lines). Edwin L. Cliburn. 16(2005): 1-34.

The Family of William Peters Langdon and Lizzie Graves Langdon, 1877-1927: A Grandson's Memories . Edwin L. Cliburn. 16(2005): 1-17.

Registry of the Voters of Columbus 1864. Hugh I. Rodgers. 16(2005): 18-31.

Artist for Hire: The Legacy of Itinerant Artists in Columbus, Georgia. Mike Bunn. 17(2006): 17-39.

Reflections on the Waverly Terrace Neighborhood Louise. "Biddy" Hammett, Grover Barfield Jr. and Paul Hammett Jr. 17(2006): 1-24.

The Changing Faces of Columbus Streets: The 600 and 700 Blocks of Eighth Street as a Cultural Landscape. Jessica Stephens 17(2006): 25-36.

Learning About the Past: The Columbus Museum. Mike Bunn. 17(2006): 53-57.

List of Registered Voters: City of Columbus, Georgia for General Election, 1917. Transcribed by Sean P. Norman. 18(2007): 1-16.

Learning About the Past: The Historic Linwood Foundation. Linda Kennedy. 18(2007): 56-58.

List of Registered Voters: City of Columbus, Georgia for General Election, 1917, Part Two. Transcribed by Sean P. Norman. 18(2007): 1-15.

List of Registered Voters: City of Columbus, Georgia for General Election, 1917, Part Three. Transcribed by Sean P. Norman. 19(2008): 1-14.

Learning About the Past: Columbus Naval Museum. Jeffery Seymour. 19(2008): 30-34.

Anne Elizabeth Shepherd Home: Extracted and Compiled by Daniel B. Olds. 19/2(2008) 1-20

The Uprising in Columbus: Race and Class in the 1934 General Textile Strike: Russell Pryor. 20/1(2009) 1-21

Slave Ads in Columbus Newspapers: Compiled by Gary S. Sprayberry. 20/1(2009) 28-37

Learning About the Past: Historic Columbus Foundation: Justin Krieg. 20/1(2009) 38-47

The Island Mystery: Jesse "Buddy" Williams: 20/2(2009)1-19.

Bibb City, Collected Lives from a Mill Village: Interpreting a Community for the Community: Dr. Amanda Rees & Becky Becker: 20/2(2009)20-21.

Welcome to Bibb City: A Self-Guided Walking Tour: Mindy Gillow: 20/2(2009)22

Sleuthing through Columbus History: Dr. Virginia Causey: 20/2(2009)23-28

Local History Corner: Dr. John Lupold: Cary S. Sprayberry: 20/2(2009) 29-37

Notable Genealogical and Historical Collections in West Central Georgia and East Alabama. Compiled by Callie B. McGinnis. 21/1(2010): 12-16

Truman Thomas: The First Person Interred at Linwood Cemetery. F. Clason Kyle. 21/1(2010) 17-21

Columbus in 1839: An excerpt from James S. Buckingham's The Slave States of America: Edited by Mike Bunn. 21/2 (2010) 14-20 The Rock Island Paper Mill. Jesse Williams. 21/2 (2010) 35-39

MARION COUNTY

Statistics of the State of Georgia, Marion County. 3(1992): 74-75.

MASONIC LODGES

Masonic Lodges of Muscogee. Harris. Talbot, and Marion Counties - 1849. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr. 1(1990): 209-214. Masonic Lodges of Muscogee. Harris, Talbot, and Marion Counties – 1854. Kenneth H. Thomas. Jr. 2(1991): 1-8. Masonic Lodges of Muscogee. Harris, Talbot, and Marion Counties – 1865. Kenneth H. Thomas. Jr. 2(1991): 95-104. Masonic Lodges of Muscogee, Harris, Talbot, Marion and Chattahoochee Counties. 1864. John Lassiter. 5(1994): 123-131.

MUSCOGEE GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY

Muscogee Genealogical Society Membership Roster. 4(1993): 40-43.

Muscogee Genealogical Society 1993 Annual Report. 4(1993): 44-46.

Some Early Marriages in the Columbus, Muscogee County, Georgia, Area as Recorded in John H. Martin, <u>Columbus, Geo., From</u> <u>Its Selection as a "Trading Town" in 1827 To Its Partial Destruction by Wilson's Raid in 1865.</u> Hugh I. Rodgers. 10/1&2(1999): 7-9.

Microfilmed County Records in the Genealogical and Historical Collection, Bradley Memorial Library, Columbus, Georgia. 10/3&4(1999): 16-20.

Marriages, Deaths, and Some Estates From the Columbus Democrat, 1830-1832. Kenneth H. Thomas, Jr.: 10/3&4(1999): 21-30 Muscogee Genealogical Society, 2000: List of Members Researching Surnames. George Lawrence, Compiler. 1/3&4(2000): 53-63.

NATIVE AMERICANS

Georgia Indian Depredation Claims, 1836-1837. Robert S. Davis Jr. 4(1993): 54-51 The Prophecy of Little Bear. David A. Nichols. 9/1&2(1998): 1-11. 1833 Census of the Creek Nation; The Lower Towns Transcribed by Linda Kennedy, 9/1&2(1998): 12-26. 1833 Census of the Creek Nation: The Lower Towns, Part II. Transcribed by Linda Kennedy. 9/3&4(1998): 27-44.

QUERIES

 Queries.
 1(1989): 56-57.

 Queries.
 1(1989): 121.

 Queries.
 1(1990): 191-194.

 Queries.
 1(1990): 270-273.

 Queries.
 2(1991): 79-80.

 Queries.
 3(1992): 47.

 Queries.
 3(1992): 100.

Queries. 4(1993): 47. Queries. 4(1993): 106. Queries. 6(1995): 45. Queries. 6(1995): 119. Queries. 7(1996): 125. Notes and Queries. 8(1997): 47. Notes and Queries. 8(1997): 102. Queries. 9/3&4(1998): 45. Query. 11/1&2(2000): 45. Morgan Surname Query. 15(2004): 43. Queries. 15(2004): 60. Query. 18(2007): 70

TALBOT COUNTY

Statistics of the State of Georgia, Talbot County. 4(1993): 84-85.

Poor School Lists of Talbot County, Georgia. Susan Jinnett-Sack and Carol Johnson. 11(2000): 20-33. Talbot County, Georgia, Marriages, 1828-1886: Bride's Index, A-G. Carol Johnson. 12(2001): 20-36. Talbot County, Georgia, Marriages, 1828-1886: Bride's Index, H-M. Carol Johnson. 12(2001): 22-35. Talbot County, Georgia, Marriages, 1828-1886: Bride's Index, N-Z. Carol Johnson. 13(2002): 23-37. Georgia Historical and Industrial, Talbot county. Transcribed by Sean P. Norman. 19(2008): 15-17.

WOMEN

Women in Columbus-1919-1921. Cheryl Jorgensen. 2(1991): 121-131 List of Registered Women Voters of the City of Columbus -June 27, 1921 (A-I). 2(1991): 133-145. List of Registered Women Voters of the City of Columbus - June 27. 1921 (J-Z). 3(1992): 22-35. Women in Columbus. 1828-1928. Louise J. Dubose. 7(1996): 69-84.